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THE OPEN SCHOOL 
Miss Shelly’s News

UPCOMING DATES

February 1 – Swimming starts afternoon

February 9 – Board Meeting 6 p.m.
February 14 – Valentine’s Day – parties in classrooms
February 17 – ½ day District wide (11:30 dismissal)
February 20 – School closed District wide

March 13-17 – Spring Break District wide, school closed
Summer/Fall Enrollment
I will be sending out enrollment information for summer and fall sessions mid-February.  Enrolled families have priority for spots. Our summer session runs 8 weeks from June 5-July 28. Our last day of the school year session is May 26th.  We are closed the week of Memorial Day to set up for summer.  We will start the 2023-2024 school year with the district on August 24th.  
Kindergarten information will also be shared later this spring. Please note the August 1st cutoff date and contact Albany County School District for more information if your child misses that date and you want to check on attending Kindergarten.  Miss Joni’s class is a great option for that extra year if your child is not attending Kindergarten.
INFORMATION REGARDING CHANGE OF KINDERGARTEN AGE REQUIREMENT
LARAMIE, Wyo. (January 18, 2021) – The Wyoming state legislature recently passed House Bill 0174, which includes section 21-4-302 that changed the age requirement for registering for kindergarten.

Under the new law, students must turn five on or before August 1 of this year. Previously, the cutoff date was if the child turned five on or before September 15 of the school year.

Families should contact Albany County School District #1 at (307) 721-4400 with any questions.

Watch for more information soon!
Amazon Smile

Unfortunately, Amazon Smile will be discontinued in February.  We will be reviewing our fundraisers and coming up with some new ideas for the year.  If you have any interest in helping with fundraising or event committees, you are always welcome to volunteer on those committees. 
Valentine’s Day
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We will celebrate Valentine’s Day in the classrooms on February 14.  Your child’s teacher will let you know how they will celebrate in their classrooms and what to bring to class. Along with Valentine’s day celebrations, we will be focusing on kindness in February.  We have received Kindness Kits from  http://www.kindnesswyoming.org/  to help us practice kindness at school, home, and in our community.
Christmas for Kids – Thanks!

Happy New Year, Everyone!
Through your involvement with “Christmas for Kids”, the warm glow of seasonal fellowship glowed throughout our whole community and the children of our Laramie families were able to experience the magic of the holiday season. You’re the best!
This year we provided for 226 families through the gift giving program.  Of these families, 71 were single parent homes, mostly single moms, and a few single dads.  There were also at least three families where grandparents were the caregivers for their grandchildren. Thirteen of the children covered were unable to be home with their families during the season because they were in the care of the Department of Family Services.  In total, 980 individuals were able to receive gifts and assistance because of your help.
Thank you for helping to make the “Christmas for Kids” program a success by ensuring that everyone in our community was able to enjoy a bountiful Christmas.
Warmest regards,
Julie Radosevich
Lunch & Snacks

We are noticing the children are eating more during lunch and snack time. They are active and growing every day!  Please remember daily snacks and possibly supplementing with extra lunch items to choose from if your child is in an “always hungry” stage.
If you need some ideas for packing lunches, here is a great list of ideas:
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https://www.superhealthykids.com/50-packable-school-lunch-ideas/

Here is a fun at home snack recipe from Superhealthykids.com:
Raspberry Frozen Yogurt Bites 
· 1 cup raspberries fresh or frozen
· 2/3 cup Greek yogurt, plain can use vanilla also      
· 1-2 tsp maple syrup
Instructions

0. Add the yogurt to a medium bowl. If using plain yogurt, add maple syrup to taste and whisk into the yogurt.

1. Pour the raspberries into the yogurt break them up with a potato masher or a fork (kids love doing this step!)

2. Once combined, you are ready to place in your muffin tin. I recommend using silicone to get them out easy. Put a dollop of the raspberry mixture into the bottom of each muffin cup. Depending on what size of muffin cup you use, will determine how full you fill them.  
3. Place the tray into the freezer and leave to freeze for a couple of hours until set solid.  Once frozen through, remove from the muffin tray and serve or place in an airtight container and store in the freezer.

Help Your Preschooler Gain Self-Control


When asked about school readiness skills, many teachers say children who succeed in kindergarten know when and how to control their impulses. They can follow through when a task is difficult and listen to directions for a few minutes. These skills are linked to self-control. Children can develop them at preschool and at home. Here are a few ways families can help children learn self-control.

Change the rules of a game to make it an opposite game. For example, instead of playing the familiar version of Simon Says, play Simon Doesn’t Say. Explain the new rule in words and actions: “Do the opposite of what Simon asks you to do. If Simon Says ‘Touch your head,’ you should touch your toes.” Be sure to demonstrate how this works. Keep directions simple. Take turns being Simon.

Finish what you are doing, then respond to requests for attention. For example, if you are on the phone and your child asks for something (and it’s not an emergency), let her know you need to take time to complete your conversation. This is a good way to let your child practice waiting for a short time.

Do activities together that require following directions. For example, put together a model, play follow the leader, or cook or bake: “I’m going to read the recipe aloud. Listen carefully so we will both know what to do. I’ll read them again as we do each step.”

Help children understand how long they will have to wait for something and suggest activities to do while they wait. Say to your child, “Grammy and Grampy are coming over before dinner. Would you like to draw some pictures to give them?” or “As soon as I put your sister to bed, I will read you some stories. You can choose three books for us to read together.”

Work with your child to complete a puzzle that has a few more pieces than he or she is used to. Set up the puzzle in a place where you can work on it for several days, if needed. Celebrate together when one of you puts the last piece in place.

Plant some easy-to-grow marigold seeds in a pot or in a garden. Check together every day until the plants pop up. Over time, watch the plant grow leaves and flowers.
 

Source: Adapted from the Message in a Backpack, Teaching Young Children 4 (2): 23

© National Association for the Education of Young Children — Promoting excellence in early childhood education

School Closure Dates

Please note that February 17th is an early dismissal day.  11:30 is the dismissal time for Open School students, but you are welcome to pick up earlier if you are juggling your other children at District schools.  February 20th is a holiday, no school.  March 13-17 is spring break, no school.  These are District Wide school closure observances. 

Checking In/Out

Reminder – please continue to use the app to check your child in/out each day.  If you forget your phone, please let staff know and we can check your child in on the computer.  This keeps our attendance accurate for each classroom.  Thank you! 

What are Fine Motor Skills and Why are They Important?

“Fine motor skills are those that involve a refined use of the small muscles which control the hand, fingers and thumb. With the development of these skills, a child is able to complete important tasks such as writing, feeding oneself, buttoning and zippering. These abilities gradually develop through experience and exposure to a variety of toys, materials and even foods.

Why is fine motor skill development important? Little hands need to develop dexterity and strength. We, as parents or caregivers, can help this process by encouraging children to play, explore and interact with a variety of items. Toys, clothing fasteners, safe scissors and play dough are all tactile examples of practices that facilitate fine motor development. Even doing age appropriate tasks in the kitchen are great ways to help build fine motor skills. These types of “play” activities and manipulation skills will actually help prepare a child to hold and use a crayon. The ability to do so is the first step in learning to color, draw and ultimately write.”  https://penfieldbuildingblocks.org/
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Fine motor skills can be practiced through regular activities at home and school.  Most don’t require a lot of extra time to prepare and use items that are easily available.  A few minutes of fine motor practice while you prepare a meal or have a few minutes to spare can help your child develop their fine motor skills. Quick ideas: playdough, painting, threading (Cheerios or beads on pipe cleaners or strings, or place a spaghetti noodle in a playdough ball and stack on cereal or beads), tearing paper, cutting tray of random objects to cut (paper, magazines, greeting cards, foil, playdough), lacing cards, drawing (paper, dry erase board, with fingers in a tray of flour or shaving cream, etc.), Legos, dressing dolls, sticker sheets and paper, and dressing themselves independently (even though this takes longer – it is an important step in skill building).  Developing fine motor skills helps your child become more independent and confident in their abilities.  If you want assistance with some ideas, please see your child’s teacher or me for more assistance and support.
Spring Enrichment


We were sad to learn that our music teacher, Mr. Bravo, was not able to attend UW this semester, but he hopes to return in the fall.  Therefore, I am seeking a new music teacher, at least for this semester.  If you know of anyone, please have them contact me as soon as possible, as I hope to fill this position this week.
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Current enrichment offerings:

Tuesday afternoon – every other Tuesday is story time at the library, and opposite Tuesdays through February are open gym time at the Civic Center south gym.

Wednesday – morning is Spanish with Miss Shoshana, and afternoon is swimming (beginning February 1st.)  A separate flyer will be passed out with swim information for those that swim.

Thursday – morning will be music once we hire a new teacher, and Thursday is art.  We will have an art show in April at UW Art Museum for families to attend.

Cooking, science lessons, and field trips are planned by teachers and information will be in your classroom’s newsletter and lesson plans.
